UNITED STATES
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

REGION Il
2443 WARRENVILLE ROAD, SUITE 210
LISLE, ILLINOIS 60532-4352

MAR 2 9 2010

Rex J. Bowser

Radiation Safety Officer

Indiana State Department of Health
2 N. Meridian St.

Indianapolis, IN 46204

Dear Mr. Bowser:

This refers to your letter dated December 18, 2009, requesting an amendment to your NRC
license. In a telephone conversation with you and Mary Stiker on February 2, 2010, we
discussed certain information that would be needed to complete your request. As of March 25,
2010, the needed information had not been provided. In a telephone conversation with you on
March 25, 2010, you advised that the needed information is currently unavailable and the
request should be voided. You also advised that when the information becomes available, a
new amendment request would be provided to the NRC.

Based on the above, and as discussed with you on March 25, 2010, your request dated
December 18, 2009, is, therefore, voided without prejudice to resubmission.

If you have any questions or require clarification on any of the information stated above,
you may contact me at (623) 214-5213.

In accordance with 10 CFR 2.390 of the NRC's "Rules of Practice," a copy of this letter and its
enclosure will be available electronically for public inspection in the NRC Public Document Room
or from the Publicly Available Records (PARS) component of NRC's document system
(ADAMS). The NRC's document system is accessible from the NRC Web site at
http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.html (the Public Electronic Reading Room).

Sincerely,

(- Y

James R. Mullauet, M.H.S.
Heglth Physicist
Materials Licensing Branch
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